MINUTES OF OREGON LIBRARY ASSOCIATION (OLA)

 PUBLIC LIBRARY DIVISION  (PLD)

 BOARD MEETING OF

 November 13, 2009

Present:  Robin Beerbower, Todd Dunkelberg, Colleen Winters, Reita Fackerell, Su Ikeda Liudahl, Victoria Oglesbee, and Ted Smith.

Absent: Steve Skidmore.
Todd called the meeting to order at 3:30 p.m.  
Motion to accept the minutes of September 11th, 2009; carried unanimously (Smith/Fackerell).
Finance review:  Our Enterprise Fund account has a current balance of $9,300 as of 9/30/2009.  That figure does not include the $1600 expenditure given out in PLA scholarships. 

OLA Board report: At their last meeting, the OLA Board decided not to renew their membership in PNLA after 2010. The management of OLA finances has been delegated to Shirley Roberts.

Governance standards:  The proposed revisions of the governance standards were acceptable, and we will ask Steve to  let the Board know of the next step in the process of getting the revisions adopted. Todd will try to get them into the next OLA Board meeting.
Technology standards:  The PLD Board will be updating and revising technology standards in the upcoming year.

Scholarships to 2010 PLA conference:  Robin reported that four scholarships of $400 each were awarded. They included Newport, Siuslaw, Astoria and Springfield Libraries. She will ask for a written report from each of the grantees.
Technology Petting Zoo: The consensus of the Board was that the Petting Zoo was a success. Over 42 people attended and learned about the latest in library technology. It was suggested that this is something that would be popular if it was held again. Vicky asked if there was money available to hire speakers at the next petting zoo. Funds might be available in the future.

Other business: The preconference at the 2011 OLA was discussed. The planning for programs will begin in December. 

Meeting schedule:  The next meeting is scheduled for Friday, January 29th, 2010. A dialogue was held about the most convenient way to meet. Skype, telephone conferencing were discussed. The following meeting will be held at the Central Library on March 23rd. 
Respectfully submitted,

Reita Fackerell

Board Member
